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HUACHUCA GOULD’S CHAPTER 

Of the

National Wild Turkey Federation

Minutes of the Board Meeting 
Location:  The Millican’s
Attendees:  John Millican President, Randy Keiller Vice-President, Wayne Kaiser Treasure, Dave Winiesdorffer Secretary, Tom Deeken, Tom n Joey Fuller, Dave n Stephanie Johnston, Larry Struck, Wayne Cottrell, Steve Brown
John called the meeting to order at 1800.  

Received treasury report:

Savings







  $1,809.29
Checking







  $7,151.78
Treasury report 





              $8,561.07
 Accepted as read!
A discussion centered on when the Goulds nest versus the Merriam’s as the general hunts both start on the same day. This information is not known presently by the biologists.  If there is a difference of nesting starts and the Goulds start later then this would negatively affect reproduction efforts and could threaten the Goulds population. 
(March 14) Telemetry gear was placed on a number of hens to enable tracking the location of nesting activity.  Also an indicator as to when the gobblers are active.  During this time close monitoring needs to continue.  (April 4) There are funds available per Brad and Matt and John is suggesting for 2013 that we capture birds in O’Donnell Canyon and place telemetry devices on them and conduct a training session for volunteers (members of and board members of the Huachuca Goulds) to be in the field daily to track these birds.   Rene is suggesting that we research the subject and look for alternatives such as other technology which might be available.  Discussion centered on different groups whom might conduct these operations.  Several were mentioned.  
(May 9) John is working out a date and time to get together with Matt Braun to discuss completing the application for a grant as the document is complex and not flexible.
“Outdoor Experience for All” Eddy Corona – was invited to our events in the past producing this year’s turkey article in the Western Hunter Volume 10, issue 2: titled “Turkey Surprises” by Chris Denham.  (April 4)  John spoke with Eddy Corona today about the video and found that the video had been lost in transit to national.  Then found that Mike (?) was contracted by NWTF to video the hunt and had kept a copy.  One of these was being made available to the NWTF but no word on what is being done with video project at this time.  
Turkey Survey is March 31st and April 1st on the back side of the Huachuca’s.  Serve leftover brisket from Family Predator hunt on Saturday evening.  (March 14) Aaron Miller is going to be doing surveys in the Santa Rita’s.  (April 4)  An enjoyable and successful survey was experienced by all attendees.  (May 9)  Received results from Matt Braun (AzGFD) of the Turkey survey: 

 I just wanted to let you all know how our turkey survey camp went this year. First off, we had 33 participants with representation from the NWTF Huachuca Gould’s Chapter, U of A, Huachuca Whitetail Club, 35A turkey tag holders,  and AZGFD personal. That in and of itself is awesome.  I was running out of routes to give people and was making more up as we went along.  Next year, I will make up some more routes just in case we have another good turnout.
As far as turkeys, we surveyed 93 different birds during our three day survey. We counted 31 toms, 46 hens, 4 jakes with 12 unclassified birds. Pretty dang good. I also have a few more areas to survey and surveys to get back from private landowners so I am predicting this number to double. 

Again, thank you to everyone who took time out of their busy schedules and put gas in their vehicles to make this happen. Know that your effort and dedication to this species is extremely appreciated. 

Hope to see you all next year!

(April 4) John and Wayne K. went to an old catchment south of Dove Tank and east of San Rafael Ranch - 10,000 gallon storage tank and they noticed that water was dripping from a valve.  Many trails were noticed coming in from various directions to this location.  John indicated that we need to submit a request for a grant to make a number of repairs to get this catchment functioning.  John thinks this was a range project through the FS.  Paloma Spring is located to the east of the catchment, but all other available waters are approximately 1 mile from this site.  Estimated to be another grant request with a full weekend of work to accomplish all of the tasks.  (May 9)  The rancher leasing this range is interested in getting this tank working.  A number of issues exist here as the trough is to high for wildlife, suggestion is to put in a drinker nearby.  John also visited the drinker in Sunnyside and found no issues also John noticed turkey tracks around the drinker.
(April 4) Rene went through a list of items needing work UDA?

- Heartland water inflow is from a well – half days work for two or three people.  

- Van Horn – Matt Braun – UDAs damaged the fence and cattle are now getting in.         We need to re-stretch the fence.

- Neighbor Springs needs work fence is good but UDAs have damaged the valve and trough.  Comments were made stating the lease holder was responsible for the valve and trough repairs.
Our group is looking for an Eagle Scout (boy) or a Golden Scout (girl) for the coming year. Still need additional information.  Maybe they could bury pipe and rework the roof at Kelly Springs.   Ward DeSplinter has referred an individual from Tucson to John to attend to other tasks as needed.  We have located an Eagle Scout and his buddies from Tucson.  Tom D gave the committee a brief of activities to be completed by these kids.  The Scouts are to refinish several guzzlers/drinkers located at the Forest Service site and Carr Canyon.  These activities are to be accomplished by the end of February.  

(Feb. 15)The Forest Service biologist is retiring and moving this presents a problem for our group as there will be no individual available to fulfill the coordination function with the FS.  Tom Deeken is still working with the FS the eagle scouts in regard to this project.  (April 4)  A project plan from the scout leader is needed before starting the project.  There are four drinkers in the Carr yard and two in the ground which need to be refurbished.  This work is to be done in Tucson.  (May 9)  This project went well.  These people came down and picked up all of the drinkers at the barn including one from the ground then went over to the Carr house and picked up one.  A welder is going to make repairs to a lid and place a bar on one of the drinkers.  All will be refurbished.  A date needs to set for the scouts to bring these items back.  
Because of the fire damage a suggestion was made to request a grant from the AZGFD to allow us to repair/replace the drinkers we have established.  We have until September to prepare and submit the paper work for this grant.  (March 14) Wayne and Rene spoke with Betty Phillips (Wildlife Biologist on Ft. Huachuca) about obtaining supplies to assist us repairing the drinkers on Post.  Southgate, T2, T3 and Blacktail are the only active drinkers (catchments) on Post.  We also need to determine a dollar figure for the grant request.  The grant request requires an itemized list.  (April 4)  T2 to be refurbished first. Need to wire wheel it to clean the bad stuff.  Once the initial storage tank is repaired, we will look at the process and how successful it was to determine if additional storage tanks will be refurbished.  (May 9)  Wayne stated “Damn, I forgot to get hold of Betty Phillips!”   
Rene informed the board that the water trailer tires need to be replaced.  (April 4) Ken P said that Brad wants to use our water trailer.  The board approved AZGFD using but they must replace the tires.  (May 9)  Rene not being present we were not updated on the trailer tire situation.
Tom D visited Kelly Springs and suggested that maintenance needs to be done to address issues: better control valve in the mine shaft to control water out flow also water was overflowing from above the mine shaft and washing debris and mud into the mine shaft.   Trenching above the mine shaft might resolve this.   Other drinkers on the post have issues also: leaking, water flow in etc…  (Feb. 15) Tom visited Kelly Springs and found things in terms of water flow functioning properly.  Plans to address the mud and debris and the water out flow are progressing.  (March 14)  Tom has the supplies to do the repairs.  A decision was made to hold a work half day for 4 or 5 people to complete the tasks on March 28th.  Meet at 8AM at the new FS parking lot.  (April 4)  John, Tom D, Wayne, Rene and Tom F fixed the issues at Kelly Springs.  
Need to talk to the Forest Service in reference to their storage site to see what their plans are and to see what we might do in the future such as: cleaning, arranging, and a good straightening up is needed.  (March 14)  John M spoke with a FS individual whom suggested that we put together a plot plan and present it.  John, Tom, Wayne and Rene choose the 21st at 8:30AM to measure and stake it, take pictures to document our efforts.  
(April 4)  John spoke with the FS about accessing our projects after the access roads are closed.  We need to submit a special use permit, identifying those projects we expect to do these.  Our access will be the same as a lease where we can do activities we deem necessary to establish new water etc…  (May 9)  Tom D briefed the board on items and locations (Scotia, Kelly Springs, Van Horn, Fences, access roads, etc…) to be included on the “Special Permit”.  We follow the Arizona NWTF state articles of Federation.
Joey n Tom Fuller coordinated the donation of a beautiful handmade quilt.  A discussion centered on how to raise funds through raffling the quilt.  Do we raffle it by going to various community events around the county such as “Art in the Park”, Sonoita, Patagonia, Benson, St. David, school functions, etc…  How do we display?  Physically display the Quilt?  Display high quality photographs?  Price determined by the committee to be $5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20.  (Feb. 15) Joey passed ticket packages to the board members.  (March 14)  Joey informed the board that raffle ticket sales have reached $1000.   (April 4)  John and Rene requested and received tickets from Joey.
(May 9)  Joey stated that the quilt is on display at the Postal Annex in the Wal-Mart Plaza.
Suggestions were made to come up with our own logo to be embroidered onto hats and possibly new shirts for the committee.  Ideas are requested.  (Feb. 15) A committee was formed to make a decision on shirts and embroidery of our logo on these shirts – Joey, Tom and Wayne K., John M.  (March 14)  Wayne K researched shirts online and priced out from $31 – $35 and would include embroidery of our group name with the NWTF logo.  (April 4)  This issue is still pending further research and acceptance from the board.  (May 9)  Wayne met with businesses to get a quote for our logos on hats, he discussed the option of silk screening images for our hats and shirts – the board suggested that we continue looking for other alternatives.  A suggestion was made to ask for a couple of hats to evaluate quality etc.  
(March 14)  May 17 is the awards banquet for scholarship awards at Bisbee High School and we will have representatives there to present the scholarship award.  (April 4)  John and Larry will attend and present the check to our winner Amanda McGinnis.  (May 9)  John, Larry and Amanda will be attending the awards presentation on the 17th.
(Feb. 15) - Jakes Day – June 2nd timeframe - Committee – Wayne K, Tom F, Randy, 
Chris S, John M.  (March 14)  Plans are jelling for the family event.  Wayne K gave an overview to the committee.  Bob Ford is going to run the archery range.  Dennis Eaton and Randy Keiller will do the classroom training.  Pellet range for training.  A range for simulated predator hunt with predator silhouettes controlled with strings.  Mark Atkins with the Tucson chapter wants to participate in our event.  He has connections in the Tucson area.  (April 4)  Wayne has submitted the grant request.  Decision was made to use turkey calls which we have to give to the students.  We need ice chests for the event.
(May 9)  Wayne clarified the number of scouts attending our function – 14 kids, 14 adults.  Wayne discussed limiting the number of kids attending.  Nine members of the board will be attending this activity also Wayne stated that 13 adults from the scout group have volunteered to assist as needed.  Discussion centered on the number of predator calls needed for the kids.  The calls will be distributed to the kids at the end of the event.  Randy is going to call Dennis Eaton to coordinate.  
 (April 4) Brad (AZGFD) sent John an email about volunteers laboring on FS/BLM land.  This email details a Volunteer Agreement which must be signed by each volunteer prior to the activity on FS or BLM land.  This must describe in detail the work to be completed.

Guns for our banquet – we will receive a 1911 45 pistol but this year we might not get a shotgun of the year.  John sent a letter to National expressing displeasure over their lack of planning in that this is the second year in a row where we have had issues obtaining a complete gun inventory.  (April 4)  We will have the shotgun of the year for our banquet.  Sponsor gifts were ordered at the recommendation of Wayne K and Tom n Joey Fuller.  They had attended a NWTF banquet in Albuquerque where the gifts were a vase 15” tall the base wrapped in a metal band with turkey silhouettes and these gifts were well received there.  
(April 4)  National Migratory Bird day – our group was invited to participate with limitations.  Larry Struck will attend – Dave and Marilyn will attend.

(April 4)  WEB site has been taken down due to Microsoft Live which is being shut down.  We are looking for another hosting site.  The site will have to be rebuilt.  Joey solicited suggestions for new content and structure.   (May 9)  The WEB site is back up.  Joey is continuing to look for a secure location, price and availability.
(April 4)  Education boxes – Larry briefed the board on the status of the teacher contacts in the local schools.  This is a continuous effort.
(April 4)  Governor’s card deck – cards were passed to the board members.  $20 each
First prize is a Goulds or Merriam’s turkey and the second prize is a Weatherby Vanguard 338 rifle.  All proceeds will go to the AZGFD for Turkey support in our state.

Jakes memberships and adult memberships are in dispute between our group and National.  Our records indicate we have 60+ jakes and more than 100 adult memberships.

(May 9) Game and Fish is having an outdoor activity at Parker Canyon Lake and would like for our group to participate.  
(May 9)  Banquet ticket prices are $100 for a couple and $65 for a single.  We will keep the Underwriter level at $200.  We will cross out the credit card entry on the Banquet tickets.  The banquet is scheduled for August 4th.  
(May 9)  The AzGFD has asked us if we are planning family predator hunt this year.  Yes we are.  The projected date for this event is December 8th and 9th.
Activities:


Canelo pass water development – a water catchment TBD

Adopt a Highway

May 19th – November 10th 

Ft Huachuca maintenance
TBD


Old Sawmill Springs

June 9th 

Banquet


August 4th  

Turkey’s for Thanksgiving  
November ??

Charlie Hecox has pipe to give us if we want it.  John M has picked up and is storing at his house.
Next meeting:  June 5th,   6PM @ The Millican’s.
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 PM.

